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President’s Report to the Members
Annual General Meeting

June 2009

In my first full year as President of Kampuchea House, we have seen many achievements over the past twelve months as well as many unexpected impacts, not only locally but on an international scale as well.  
This year, we have seen an extraordinary outpouring of community spirit, in the wake of February’s devastating bushfires, notwithstanding the negative effects from the Global Financial Crisis. Over $330 million has been donated to the Red Cross Bushfire Appeal as everyone has dug deep to give what they can. Then, at Easter, the Royal Children’s Hospital Good Friday Appeal raised a record $13.8 million.  

Suddenly, Victorians and Australians have started bowling together again, drawn together by a sense of something bigger and more important: a renewed sense of connection, community, service and giving.  In turn, this has impacted the available philanthropy dollar for other organisations such as Kampuchea House.  It is remains imperative that we continue to look at different options and possibilities to assist in our efforts to fund Kampuchea House.
Developments:

It has been a busy year at Sala Kor Koh, with the Community Centre and House 3 being completed over the last year.  I was fortunate enough to send a few days visiting over the Christmas break and was more than impressed with what I saw.  In addition, the new front fence has been completed thanks to a grant received late last year.  I would like to acknowledge Westbourne Grammar for their contribution last year, and thank them for supporting Kampuchea House again this year.  Thanks you also to Bev and Geoff Edwards for making House 3 possible

House 4 is in the planning, with funds being pledged for construction.  As ongoing viability is always our major planning factor, construction will not commence until the continuing support of house 4 can be amply sustained.
As some of the children get older, the committee has taken the steps to include a Transitional apartment.  Situated next to the SIem Reap office, the apartment has a live in house mother as well as security at the building. It was thought as the children start to study or do courses in Siem Reap that it be more beneficial that they be closer to the city and start to integrate as young adults.  As Les has mentioned, the landlady is keen to retain us, and has been very accommodating with regards to building works and rental.  With 5 bedrooms, this should be more than adequate for the near foreseeable future.

Fundraising:

Fundraising, which always at the forefront of our activities and continues to play an important role, despite the current climate.  Our fundraising secretary – Libby McCann has been busy over the past year with three main events:

The 2008 Bike Ride – Last year, Les Stott was accompanied by Wesley student – Tom Wilkins on the 680 kilometre Bike Ride which was extremely well supported, raising $33,000.  This was an enormous effort to all concerned, both in riding and support.  
Golf – A golf day at “Little Frankston” Golf Club was enjoyed by some 60 players who battled it out in a 4BBB competition. The winners of the inaugural cup were Tini McKimm and Fran Fox.  Feedback from the day was very encouraging, with most players wanting the same event on next year.  The net result from the day was $6,000
Dinner Dance – On Saturday 27th June, Kampuchea House hosted its first dinner dance at Royal South Yarra Lawn Tennis Club.  With 120 guests, the evening was well compared by Graeme Hall, whose auction skills made some very positive results.  Together with a silent auction, the Grange draw and balloon prizes, the evening has posted a profit of over $10,000.  In addition, we saw another 4 children being sponsored on the night.  
A big thank you to everyone who helped and contributed on the night.  
One guest of the evening – Norm Clark has undertaken to join Les this year in the 2009 Bike Ride.  This will hopefully again draw some local interest and exposure to the ride.
Two successful dinners were also held at Bohpa Devi restaurant at docklands, which continue to be well supported.  Chang and this team have been great in their dealings with us.
I would also like to thank Jenny and Kitty Jobst for arranging a fund raiser at the St Kilda Bowling Club in November last year – another successful evening by all accounts, and has helped so much in taking care of Peach, Doung and Sophary.
It is important to remember that these events are not only to raise funds, but to increase awareness of Kampuchea House as well as to increase our supporter base.  Continual support by members and regular supporters is always so pleasing, however we all must remain focused on how we introduce and expand on our membership base.  I am confident that the new web site will make it easier for people to contribute and support, as well as give an innovative look and feel to Kampuchea House.
The committee is dedicated to ensure financial sustainability of Kampuchea House and cannot do that alone. In these tougher times, a greater level of accountability and transparency is demanded by our benefactors, sponsors and supporters.  This in turn has required greater assistance from the Siem Reap office, which has been appreciated over the past months.  We are always mindful of the burdens and expectations on our Cambodian staff and I would like Les to pass on our sincere thanks for their commitment again over the past year.

I cannot finish without acknowledgement of the committee.  Vice President – Jen Connelly, Secretary Belinda Lightfoot, Treasurer Martin Soutter, Fundraising Secretary Libby McCann and members Karen Connelly, Eileen Crewes, Eli Firestone, Danni Hosking,, Annie Perkins, Vanessa Sheard, Brendan Stott and Sue Stubbs.  Everyone has put in a great year, and our achievements could not have been made without everyone’s contribution.

I would also like to thank Robert Renton, Ruth Stott and Jess Cain who resigned from the committee over past year.
To all our other supports that I have not mentioned - you are too numerous to list individually – we extend our heartfelt thanks for your continuing contribution.

Looking ahead, there will undoubtedly be new challenges, new opportunities and new uncertainties Kampuchea House. For the committee, the representations we make on your behalf will have a very high priority as we continue to plan for the ongoing sustainability and expansion of Kampuchea House, but also continue along arduous take of gaining gift recipient deductibility.  However, I am confident that Kampuchea House will continue to build on its successful track-record, because the organisation has the capacity to respond very effectively and together with each of you, our Members, we will continue to provide such a harmonious environment.

Thank you very much.
Jason May

President 

